
Bernards Township Golf Advisory Committee 

Minutes – June 20, 2022 – 6:00 PM 

Coakley Russo Memorial Golf Course 

APPROVED, September 18, 2022 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

G. Angelillo called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. in accordance with the Open Public 

Meeting Act of 1975.  The Commission saluted the flag and the roll was called. 

 

2. ROLL CALL  

Members Present:    

Gregg Angelillo 

Jim Devaney (Arrive at 6:06pm)         

Ana McCarthy 

Timothy O’Rourke  

Peter Tobia 

      

Members Absent: 

James Baldassare 

Michael Robertson  

 

Non-Members Present: 

Curt Gandolfo, Shearon Environmental 

Jennifer Gander, Director 

Kelly Kellaway, Recording Secretary 

Sean O’Grady, Assistant Director 

Carmen Misale, Golf Course Manager 

 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. March 21, 2022 Meeting Minutes  

i. Motion was made by P. Tobia to accept the March 21, 2022 meeting minutes as 

amended. Motion was seconded by A. McCarthy. All in favor, motion passed. 

 

4. CORRESPONDENCE 

A. None. 

 

5. REPORTS 

A. Shearon Golf Report 



a. C. Gandolfo reported that he has been keeping everything alive despite the heat. 

Fungicide will be applied to the greens. We have aeration planned for September 

6th. 

B. Operations Supervisor’s Report 

a. Rounds Played 

i. Rounds are up especially in the afternoons. In-patient play is up as well. 

ii. Tournaments—Mayor’s Cup went well. Veterans Tournament will be on 

July 13 and then the Breakfast Scramble follows in August. 

C. Directors Report—Jen Gander 

a. 2022 Membership and Revenue 

i. We have sold 752 memberships to date and are $30,000 in revenue ahead of 

where we were last year at this time.   

 

6. PUBLIC COMMENT 

A. None 

 

7. NEW BUSINESS 

A. None 

 

8. DISCUSSION ITEMS 

A. Summer Newsletter 

a. Will include the aeration date, tournaments, tee markers and remind members not 

to spray aerosol repellent or sunscreen on greens and to fix ball marks/divots.  

 

9. COMMITTEE AND STAFF COMMENTS 

A. T. O’Rourke suggested relocating the water coolers, moving one closer to hole #6. 

B. G. Angelillo reported said the golf range has had a successful spring.  Our Members 

purchased 105 key fobs from the pre-opening promotion and they have donated over 

100 buckets of balls to veterans. 

 

10. ADJOURNMENT 

A. Motion to adjourn was made by P. Tobia and seconded by T. O’Rourke. All in favor; 

motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by, 

 

 

Kelly Kellaway 

Recording Secretary 


